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CALIFORNIA
Calico Derby       
Calico Bass -               
White Seabass -           
Yellowtail   -                 
Halibut -                              
Sheephead              
Bonito          
Barracuda              
Dorado                      
Bluefin Tuna -               
Lobster                                

OUT OF STATE/COUNTRY AWARDS
Yellowfin Tuna
Reef Fish 
Pelagic, non-tuna -     

Kent McIntyre Award

Perpetual Big Fish Trophy

 

 Monthly Meeting Feb 7, 2024

2024 Board Members
President

Richard Cunningham
562-274-6198

arealone@gmail.com

Ex-Presidio
Juan-Carlos Aguilar

310-569-3316
juanmilliondollars@yahoo.com

Vice President
Taylor Yates

714-747-6807
tayornyates714@gmail.com

Treasurer
Lauren Renteria
949-566-3044

laurenr@siainc.net

Tentative Manager
Jacob Seto

424-219-6937
xtrdae86x@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor
Craig Bond

818-730-5745
bondc007@yahoo.com

Recording Secretary
Chris Yates

714-642-8388
chrisryates@yahoo.com

Club Historian
Paul Byrd

949-500-1459
pbyrd@argosx.com

Conservation Liaison
Terry Maas

805-642-7856
tmaas@west.net

The Trident is the official newsletter of
the Long Beach Neptunes, a non-profit
organization.  The Trident is published
monthly and is provided free of charge
to the members of the Long Beach
Neptunes and associates.

FISH STANDINGS
2024 CALENDAR

Open
Open

The Long Beach Neptunes would like to
thank the following members for their

work in obtaining our 501(c)(7) non-
profit organization status:

Chris Yates, Taylor Yates and Jacob Seto
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This month's club meeting will be held IN PERSON,
at 

Me-n-Ed's Pizzeria 
4115 Paramount Blvd, Lakewood, CA

90712 

MONTHLY CLUB MEETING
February 7, 2024, 7:00PM



Depending on your feedback, I’d like to make this a regular feature of
this newsletter. Being so new to this sport I have tons of questions and I’m

guessing some of our other members do too. I’m sure that with the
thousands of years of collective experience of our members there’s plenty

of advice and answers to be shared. If you have advice or questions,
please email them to me at bondc007@yahoo.com.  I can include your

name or not at your request.

Here’s my biggest question: How the &%$# can I learn to get my nerves
under control. Every time I dive or even plan a dive I feel anxious,
sometimes to the point of not even going diving. I generally calm down
after several dives, but it takes a while. Has anybody experiences this
and found effective methods at combatting their nerves?

Happy New Year!!
I’m hoping this is reaching everybody in high spirits and good health.

I am beyond honored to ring in 2024 serving as the Neptune’s President.

The Board and I are stoked to organize some awesome events this year
for everybody.

As you can see, I’m not much of a writer, but I'm definitely looking
forward to getting out there with you guys and doing what we do!!

Sincerely,
Richard Cunningham

DareDareDaretoShareShareShare   



Letter from the EditorLetter from the Editor
Greetings fellow Neptunes, for those of
you I haven’t yet met, my name is Craig

Bond. I became a tentative in June 2023
and moved on to full member September

2023.  I am very new to freediving,
deciding to take up this sport just two

years ago at the tender, young age of 61. I
took up big game hunting just 6 months

prior to that. Yay retirement! 

Being a member of such a prestigious club
as the Long Beach Neptunes is an honor I
do not take lightly, and I have benefitted
greatly from doing so. It’s been a pleasure

getting to know so many of you and
benefitting from the camaraderie and

wisdom the members have to offer.

I’m looking forward to putting out this
newsletter each month and getting to

know more of you through the process. I
hope you will freely share your spearo

successes, failures and lessons so that I can
include them in the newsletter. Otherwise,
it’s going to be a lot of stories involving my

grandchildren. 

Cheers to 2024. Let’s make it a great one.

Craig Bond



Honoring new life member 

I was diving with Lyle
Davis and Wes Morsey at
West Cove. I'm not sure if
Lyle was a member yet,
but he had never shot a

white seabass. It was
nearly dusk and the diving
day was just about over.
Wes and I were on the
boat, and we saw Lyle

swimming our way with a
fish. After a long swim, Lyle
climbed aboard the boat

with a very nice white
seabass on his stringer.

Once aboard, I could see
the zipper on Lyle's

wetsuit bulging at the
chest. He was bursting

with pride and was
excited as hell over his

first WSB. He was
practically stuttering when
he began to tell the story

of how he shot the fish.

Wes, casually and with very little enthusiasm, said, " Nice white fish." I could see Lyle
deflate almost immediately. 

Lyle appeared to be emotionally crushed when he said, "Oh no, that's not a white
seabass? That's a white fish!" Wes and I got a good laugh at Lyle's expense.

As told by Harry Ingram 



Honoring new life member 

We were all shocked when he returned to the boat with seven large lobsters. It was an
amazing display diving and hunting skills

I have known Lyle and Scott for years. Both are deserving of being Life Members. They
have always supported the club and have been contributing members for years. I'm

proud to call them a fellow Neptunes and friends.

As told by Harry Ingram 

I have one more story about
Scott that's not especially funny,

but it does showcase Scott's
diving skills. 

It was opening night for lobsters,
and we were diving at Santa

Barbara Island. The conditions
were terrible: poor vis and rough

water. I managed to bag one
fairly small lobster and the other

two Neptunes on board were
skunked. Three of us were

aboard when we saw Scott
round the point that seperated

rough water from very rough
water. He had been diving in
ugly water with strong surges

and Maytag washing machine-
like surface water. 



LONG BEACH NEPTUNES—THE EARLY YEARS—AS CHRONICLED IN SKIN DIVER MAGAZINE By Terry Maas
Dick Jappe was an honored member of the Neptunes. He and his wife Diane were stalwart supporters of the club for many years. In
1953, while diving for the Muirmen, Dick became individual national spearfishing champion. A while after his Dicks’ passing, his son
and daughter sought me out to donate Dick’s bound first editions of Skin Diver Magazine 1951-1959. In Dick’s honor I will assemble
Neptune news from each of these years. In its early years, Skin Diver was 100% devoted to spearfishing. The term Skin Diver referred
to divers not encumbered with hard hats and commercial diving gear. The same year Skin Diver began publishing, the Long Beach
Neptunes were formed when they separated from the Los Angeles Neptunes. The original 14 members grew to 45 by year’s end. The
interest of the club at that time was hunting large fish and competing in the National Spearfishing Championships.
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